
Bainbridge Island Educational Support Professional Association
April & May 2012 Issue  --  
Love a parade?  Last year about 15 BISD staff joined with the Bainbridge Schools Foundation contingent in the 4th of July parade.  It was really fun marching down Madison carry signs with the spectators cheering and clapping.  Send me an e-mail to join the parade  (mmccloud@bisd303.org)  
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Remember:  YOU ARE THE UNION[image: image4.jpg]
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3/29 – The Co-Presidents met to prepare reports to WEA and to plan

4/9 – The Bargaining Team met to develop plans and strategize for our next bargain
4/10 – Sandy Van Eps, Dave Flieder and Mike McCloud represented BIESPA at the District Budget Advisory Committee (DBAC) meeting.

4/11 – BIESPA Executive Committee meeting met to make plans for our upcoming General Membership meeting, budget, election of new officers, and the possibilities of RIFs (Reductions In Force, a.k.a., lay-offs)

4/12 – Co-President Lydia Scheiber visited Transportation to meet with drivers and hear their concerns.

4/17 --  Spring General Membership meeting – 30 members attended.  Speakers included Martha 

Patterson, our WEA-PAC and Cristi McCorkle, our Uni-serv Representative.  Pizza was served and members viewed films on Wisconsin and Ohio.  Door prizes were awarded to many lucky attendees.

4/19 – The Co-Presidents met with Cami Dombkowski and Peter Bang-Knudsen for the regular monthly BISD/BIESPA meeting.  

4/22 – The Co-Presidents spent several hours making final tabulations of their hours of union work for reports due to WEA.

4/25 – Co-President Mike McCloud met with Betsy Minor Reid to discuss issues related to Special Ed.

4/27 & 28 – Co-President Lydia Scheiber attending a WEA ESP Issues conference in Renton.

5/3 – A member of the Exec. Board accompanied a member to an investigatory meeting at the District Office.

5/3 – The Bargaining Team met to continue preparing for our upcoming negotiations for a new contract.

5/8 – A member of the Exec. Board accompanied a member to a disciplinary meeting.

5/9 – The Bargaining Team met again………

5/10 --  The Co-Presidents attended a President’s meeting at the WEA Olympic Council headquarters in Poulsbo.  The main focus of the discussion was the upcoming election and the importance of electing pro-education representatives.

5/10 – Susie Stricker and Mike McCloud attended the “Mock R.A.” at WEA Olympic, Poulsbo.  The purpose of the meeting is to prepare for attendance at the R.A. (Representative Assembly) in Spokane.

5/14 – The Co-Presidents had their monthly BISD/BIESPA meeting with Cami and Peter.  A letter of agreement was signed which will increase benefits for drivers.
5/14 – The Co-Presidents sent out an e-mail to members warning about upcoming RIFs and offering to describe how the process works, what RIF’ed members can expect and when.

5/15 – The BIESPA Building Rep. Council meet. Many reported growing anxiety about threatened cuts and the impact of weekly early dismissal times which have been bargained by BIEA (the teacher’s union).

5/17 – 19 --  Mike McCloud and Susie Striker traveled to Spokane to represent BIESPA at the annual Representative Assembly.  The days were packed with speeches, meetings and voting on resolutions.


BIESPA News Briefs





Thanks to our members for their service and support in so many ways
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